Minutes of RYLA Meeting November 10, 1986 2:00PM MDT

The meeting was called to order at Little America, Cheyenne, Wyoming, by Chairman Warren Holm.

In attendence were: Warren Holm, Chairman
DGE Les Bevans
Stan Black, PDG
Clark Lupton
Murph Widdowfield

The minutes of the meeting of September 15, 1986 were sent to all committee members prior to the meeting for review. No changes were suggested or requested, therefore the minutes stand as submitted.

A letter from Kip True, Casper, Wyoming, a member of the 1986 RYLA Camp, was read, a copy of which is attached.

A treasurers report was given in the absence of Dick Neet by Warren Holm. A bank account has been opened at the Union Colony Bank in Greeley, Colorado. We have in our account \$702.11 which includes \$500.00 advanced by District. The district will allow us up to \$2,000.00 for promotional use. Clubs will be allowed to apply to the district, via the RYLA Committee, for scholarship funds should they not be able to carry the entire amount themselves.

A motion was made by Clark Lupton and 2nd by Stan Black to set the RYLA Camp fee for 1987 at \$250.00 per camper. Motion carried.

Murph was asked to write a letter to DGE Les Bevans, requesting a breakout session a the District Assembly and also for a few minutes on the PETS adgenda. Murph will also make arraingements for one of the 1986 campers to be available at the PETS Meeting.

A quick review was made of the promotional information that Virgil Holtgrewe had assembled. Suggestions were made, such as the inclusion of scholarship information, and Virgil was asked to revise and get it out sometime in January to the clubs. Murph was asked to get the application brochures ready with modifications especially to change the medical form.

Stan Black stated that the Freedoms Foundation had confirmed that they would be able to present their program for one full day of the schedule. Stan will confirm the date with them. Stan would also like to have some suggestions for speakers. Some possibilities which have already been suggested are attached.

Committee's now chaired are as follows:

Secretary Treasurer Camp Director Promotion Chairman Virgil Holtgrewe Program Chairman Housing Chairman Counselor Chairman

Registry Chairman

Murph Widdowfield Dick Neet Warren Holm Stan Black not appointed

Men Women

Murph Widdowfield Sue Mendenhall Virgil Holtgrewe Activities Chairman Clark Lupton

possible other areas not defined Clark Lupton is beginning to assemble the activities program and

was requested to begin a list of available activities. He would also like to have some help.

Murph was asked to begin to assemble a program format and to make a sample program schedule.

A discussion regarding dropping some non-attending members of the committee and adding members who would be more active, brought about suggested changes that would drop Paul Rhodes, Casper and Bill Cannon, Scottsbluff. We would request that the District Governor add Mark Lemieux, Gillette and Bill Maclay, Aurora-Smoky Hill.

We discussed filling committee's and Murph was asked to be the Boy's Counselor Chairman and to ask Sue Mendenhall to be the Girl's Counselor Chairman.

Stan Black offered to host our next meeting which was set for 10:00AM, January 31, 1987 at Stan's office, 1215 Spruce, Boulder. (Note to minutes-meeting was change to Feb 7,87 at 10:00AM -see notice).

All buisness being conducted, the meeting was adjorned.

Respectfully submitted, Murph Widdowfield.